J. W. FULBRIGHT, ARK., CHAIRMAN

JOHN SPARKMAN, ALA-HUBERT H. HUMPHREY, MINN. MIKE MANSFIELD, MONT. WAYNE MORSE, OREG. RUSSELL B. LONG, LA. ALBERT GORE, TENN. FRANK J. LAUSCHE, OHIO FRANK CHURCH, IDAHO STUART SYMINGTON, MO. THOMAS J. DODD, CONN. ALEXANDER WILEY, WIS.
BOURKE B. HICKENLOOPER, IOWA
GEORGE D. AIKEN, VT.
HOMER E. CAPEHART, IND.
FRANK CARLSON, KANS.
JOHN J. WILLIAMS. DEL.

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN RELATIONS

CARL MARCY, CHIEF OF STAFF DARRELL ST. CLAIRE, CLERK

April 17, 1962

Mr. Lincoln P. Bloomfield Massachusetts Institute of Technology Center for International Studies 50 Memorial Drive Cambridge 39, Massachusetts

Dear Mr. Bloomfield:

I greatly enjoyed your excellent article on the role of the UN in United States foreign policy. The current rather fussy debate on this subject in the press has long needed an incisive analysis of the kind that you provide. Naturally I am gratified that after examining the United Nations on its merits, you come to the conclusion that the institution performs a service that we could not very well dispense with. That is my own point of view, and I am glad to see it stated so authoritatively.

Do you have any idea when the special issued of $\frac{\text{Daedelus}}{\text{copy if}}$ is scheduled to appear? I would be grateful for a $\frac{\text{copy if}}{\text{copy if}}$ the editors can spare one.

Please get in touch with my office if I can ever be of assistance to you. My foreign policy assistant, Mr. Jackson Piotrow, would be glad to help you in any way.

All good wishes.

Sincerely yours,

Hubert H. Humphrey